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Dear Holy Trinity Community, 
 
I would like to take the opportunity this week to write about our wonderful staff team. 
 
We love the work that we do, and all of us entered into this vocation for the love of 
working with children and helping them flourish and grow. It is an incredibly  
demanding profession; one that requires dedication, patience, resilience and  
endless positivity. We do it because that is what our children deserve.  
 
Over the past two years, the team at Holy Trinity have taught and cared for our  
children under the most extraordinary circumstances, the likes of which many of us may 
never see again. We have taught in a different way, connected with our  
families and children despite being physically apart and understood that good  
mental health and wellbeing is now, more than ever, absolutely imperative for all  
within our community. 
 
At all times, this team have worked tirelessly for our children and families. They are  
incredible. Schools in our area face a range of challenges, not least the financial chal-
lenge posed by ever-decreasing numbers of children. Our school is evolving in the face 
of these challenges, but our team remain steadfast, positive and patient… because that 
is what our children deserve.  
 
If you get a chance over the next few days, please let our staff know that their work is 
appreciated. Our school is so lucky to have to them. 
 
Wishing you all a happy, healthy and safe weekend. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Winn 

Holy Trinity  
Class Dojo Champions 

 
 
 

  Panther Class are this week’s  
Dojo Champions with an amazing 712  

Dojo Points. Wow! 



 

Our Staff Values Ambassador this week is  
Ms. Joyce Attara-Amoateng because you manage 

any challenge that comes your way with poise and 
professionalism. Thank you for your dedication to 

our children and school. 

Our Pupil Values Ambassador this week is  

Emmanuella because you are an outstanding learner 

and an incredibly kind, empathetic person.  

Thank you for being you. 



Bunny Class Good 92% 

Badger Class Good 92% 

Puma Class Excellent 96% 

Gazelle Class Needs to improve 83% 

Lion Class Good 94% 

Meerkat Class Good 93% 

Cheetah Class Needs to improve 87% 

Panther Class Good 95% 

Lynx Class Good 95% 

Jaguar Class Needs to improve 89% 

Leopard Class Good 93% 

Tiger Class Needs to improve 88% 

Holy Trinity Punctuality News  

Our registers close at 9am every day.  

Online Safety and Technology Newsflash 
 

Safer Internet Day 
Safer Internet Day is this coming Tuesday  

8th February and this year's theme is 'All fun and 
games?... 

Exploring respect and relationships online.' 
 

Children need to learn the importance of staying 

safe and conducting themselves responsibly 
while interacting with others online, which for 
primary school aged children, is often through 

gaming. Please view these resources as they offer 
good tips for discussions that you may find use-

ful to have with your children 
 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2022/about-

the-theme  

https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2022/about-the-theme
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2022/about-the-theme


 
In my assemblies for some of this term we’re listening to  
music.   
Listening to music?  You mean Christian music?   
 
Not specifically, though our piece this week did happen to be 
written by a devout Christian – J.S. Bach. 
 
So why is the Vicar leading assemblies where you just listen 
to music? 
 
Music is part of the amazing way God has made this world.  
Music has the astonishing power to actually change our mood.  
Music is put together by humans and performed by humans, 
but it transports us to another place by acting on our  
emotions, our imaginations, and our spirits. 
 
When we’ve listened to our music, we reflect on how it made us 
feel, or what we were imagining when we listened to it.  Then 
we take what we were thinking about and bring it in to prayer 
– connecting our reflections with of God’s character, and how 
we might live. 
 
This week we listened to a Bach Partita, played on a mandolin.  
Bach marked his piece “double presto” – in other words,  
extremely fast.  I think you need a few  
double espressos to be able to play it!  It is an extremely  
detailed piece of music, and the playing has to be very  
precise and neat. 
 
Afterwards, we thanked God that he has created all things, 
even the tiniest atoms – so his work is also extremely precise 
and neat.   
 
And we asked God to help us in our work to be careful and 
neat as well. 
 
How can you pray the next time you listen to some music? 

               Reverend Richard 



As part of the Year 2 science topic on ‘Materials’,  
children looked at recycling and how to  take care 

of the environment. 
Images below shows litter picking on Holmewood 

gardens and surrounding streets 



Spring Easter Dance Project 

To book a place for 
your child, please 

call 07876 752 910. 







FEBRUARY HALF TERM PROGRAMME 
BRIXTON RECREATION CENTRE
Monday 14th February – Friday 18th February 2022  

Lessons and Courses 
 Crash Courses are a great way for children to be introduced to anew activity, or of you wish to have some intensive 
lessons to work on specific techniques. 
Swimming: Monday – Friday  9am-9:30am & 9:30am – 10am 
Foundation levels Red, Amber, Green - 4 years and above. 
 
 
 

 

 
Gymnastics: Monday-Friday 9am-12pm 
Foundation and Novice levels.  
 

Fitness Zone (8-15 years) 
Monday – Friday: 10am-2pm. 

Sat & Sun: 10am – 2pm 
 

Our Community Gym or Level 6 Gym will be open 
specifically for those with Junior Memebrships. 
Fitness sessions will also run. 
Please speak to our team for more information.  

Cost:  
Standard £29.50; 

 Concessionary 

Cost 
Standard £95 
Concessionary 

£70 Pool Inflatable Session 

 

Monday, Wednesday & Friday 2:30pm – 3:30pm 
Our pool inflatable course is set up in the main pool dur-
ing the holiday periods. This is suitable for children who 
can swim 25 metres unaided and are 8 years and above.  

Cost: Included in swim. 
 

Swim for all 
Lagoon pool 10am – 3:50pm 
Teaching pool 11am – 3.50pm 

Brixton Recreation Centre, 27 Station Road,  
London, SW9 8QQ. 

 
All activities can be booked on our website or in centre. 

www.better.org.uk  

Cost per day 
Standard £19.45 

Concessionary £15.65 
 

Cost per week 
Standard £97.25 

Concessionary £78.25 
  

Early drop off and late pick up collection (8.00–
9.00am / 5.00–6.00pm) available for an addi-
tional £2.15). 
 
If you would like your child to also attend our 
Swim School our staff can take them and collect 
them from their lessons. 
 
 
      
 

Holiday Playscheme (5-12 years) 
Monday – Friday    9am–5pm 

A fun packed, multi activity holiday camp! First and foremost a child-
care solution for parents during the holidays. Brixton’s playscheme 
offers high quality care with an emphasis on FUN. We aim to do more 
than just keep the children occupied with a wide range of activities that 
offer something for everyone! Children will also have the option of 
swimming if they are competent swimmers. Children should wear com-
fortable clothes and trainers to maximise interaction. Please ensure 
that your children have a packed lunch full of healthy foods (no nuts, 
sugary sweets or fizzy drinks), as we have no café facilities, and ensure 
they have plenty water. 
Due to the play scheme’s Ofsted registration, we can only accept chil-
dren from the 1st September following their 5th birthday (school year 
1 onwards).  
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 

  
 Thursday 10th February - Valentine’s Disco 
 

 Friday 11th February - End of Spring Term 1 
 
  Monday 21st February - Start of Spring Term 2 
 
  Monday 14th and Tuesday 15th March - Parents’ Evening 
 

  Friday 1st April at 1.45pm - End of Spring Term 2 
 
  Tuesday 19th April - Start of Summer Term 1 

 Term Start Date Finish Date 
Autumn One 

(2021) 
Thursday 2nd September 

Wednesday 1st September - INSET Day 
Friday 22nd October 

  

Half-Term Monday 25th October Friday 29th October 

Autumn Two Monday 1st November Thursday 16th December 
Friday 17th December - INSET Day 

Christmas Holiday Monday 20th December Sunday 2nd January 2022 

Spring One 
(2022) 

Thursday 6th  January 
Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th January 

INSET Days 

Friday 11th February 

Half-Term Monday 14th February Friday 18th February 

Spring Two Monday 21st  February Friday 1st April 

Easter Holiday Monday 4th April Monday 18th April 

Summer One Tuesday 19th April Friday 27th May 

Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May   

Half-Term Monday 30th May Friday 3rd June 

 
Summer Two 

 
Monday 6th June 

Wednesday 20th July 
Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd July 

INSET Days 
 

Summer Holiday     


